ONANOLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

K: Karrie Gerow Ext:473

1/2: Cathy Sansom Ext: 472

3/4: Jennifer Workman Ext: 474

5/6: Scott Stephenson Ext: 478

7/8: Tracy Tyschinski/Pam Ryznar

Ext: 477

Principal: Pam Ryznar Ext: 471

Secretary/Librarian:

Tanya Robinson Ext: 470/475

Educational Assistant:

Valerie Shell born Brenda Wood

Resource Teacher:

Tracy Tyschinski

Guidance Counsellor:

Lisele Lindsay

Reminders for Parents:

<u>Planners:</u> This year as a part of the school supplies, we have added the school year



calendar and handbook located at the front of the planners. The planners are used every day and the location of this important information will be accessible to you at all times.

Parking and Drop off/Pick up:

We ask that parents stay out of the bus lane. This is not an drop off or parking option. Please park in the designated <u>Visitor Parking</u> lot north of the school when dropping off or picking up your child. If you are picking up or dropping off your children, please do this at the <u>NORTH end of the school</u>. Children have been corrected from walking behind and in between buses. Their safety is our utmost concern.





133 Centennial Drive Box 8, Onanle, MB R0J 1N0 Phone: (204) 848-2402 Fax (204) 848-2182 Pamela Ryznar, Principal

October

1st

2018

Upcoming dates:

Oct 1st: Orange Shirt Day~March in Erickson

Oct 10th: Grade 6 Immunizations AM

Oct. 8th- Thanksgiving- No School

Oct 19th – No classes- MB Teacher PD day.

Oct 26th – Climate Connection presentations for Grade 5-8 students

Oct 30th - UNESCO lunch fundraiser for Parents and the Community (more info to follow)

Oct 31st – Halloween Lunch for students hosted by the Parent Council-Costume parade to follow. (more info to follow)

**If parents are wanting to order their child/childrens school pictures through the school please make sure to have your orders back by this Thursday, Sept. 4th in the envelopes provided with the correct money amount and form properly filled out. Thank you:)

~Gratitude ~

Our sincere thanks to ~AJ Lewis and Sportsman's park for their food donations.

~ Perry Au for the donation of replacement hand holds for our climbing wall.





It was so nice to see so many families at the Potluck last week. Every dish was soooo good!!

KINDERGARTEN

Hey everyone! The Kindergartens have been busy learning their new routines and we are starting to get into the swing of things. In literacy we are working hard on our rhyming skills. We have been reading rhyming stories, nursery rhymes and playing rhyming games. This is something you can work at home with your child. In numeracy we have been working on our sorting skills. We started off by sorting items by color and now we are working on sorting items by size. This week coming up we will be talking about Thanksgiving and what we are thankful for.

Have a great week everybody!

Ms. Gerow



LIBRARY NEWS ~ We have been busy reading books about Fall and what changes do we see! I want to give a <u>BIG</u> thank you to the Kindergarten class for picking some great leaves around our schoolyard and to the Grade 1/2 class for molding and painting their leaves. The library bulletin board looks fantastic!! If parents are visiting the school, please check it out!!

Milk Program



Every year we have our wonderful Mrs. Shellborn delivering milk to our students who purchase milk cards.

Any milk cards left over from last year will be carried over to this year. Anyone wanting to purchase milk for this year please send \$13.00, either cash or cheque (made out to Onanole Parent Group), and send it with your child to the school.

Grade 1/2

Today we are off to Erickson to join the students from Erickson Elementary in a march to recognize Orange Shirt Day. On Friday we read the book Si-shi-etko, a story about a young child gathering her memories as she spends her last few days with her grandfather, mother, father and grandmother before being forced to leave her family to attend residential school.

Our Terry Fox Walk has been set for this Friday, Oct. 5. Let's hope we have a rain free day with some sunshine. We spent some time last week talking about "heroes" and learning how Terry Fox became a "Canadian Hero".

We spend time every day in Math counting forwards and backwards. Have your child practice their counting skills from different numbers between 1 and 100 both forward and backward. Grade 2's should practice counting by 2's and 5's forward and backward.

Library books are due Tuesday this week. We will have library every Day 6 so mark that on your school calendars so you can help your child remember to bring their books back.

Mrs. Sansom

Grade 3/4 Grade 5/6

Well we flew through the first month of school. The warp speed at which we move through the year is always startling.

It was nice to see many of you at the potluck last week. I still have a few parents that are not signed up for our class REMIND app. If you are unsure how to do this please let me know and I can resend the instructions.

We will be looking into the municipal election process over the next couple of weeks. Please feel free to discuss local issues that your family focuses on when making decisions about representation on council.

In Science we are studying
"Invisible Forces". Magnetism is our first force
that we are exploring followed by gravity and
electrostatic force.

Have a good week. Jennifer Workman



I hope everyone had a great weekend. It's hard to believe we are through our first month of school already. It looks like it is going to be another cool week. Please make sure the kids are dressed for the weather.

Here is what we are up to in class:

ELA – Literacy Choices and Paragraph Writing

<u>Math</u> – Multiplication

<u>Science</u> – Arthropod Research & Vertebrates

<u>Social Studies</u> – Resources, Jobs & Transportation in Early Canada <u>P.E. & Health</u> – Low Organized Games & Benefits of Physical Activity

REMINDERS:

French Biography - Tuesday TUSC – Wednesday Picture Orders - Thursday Terry Fox Run – Friday

Have a great week and long weekend. S. Stephenson

BAG IT UP MANITOBA



Our school will be participating in the Bag it up Manitoba Challenge again this year! Through the month of October we will be collecting plastic bags. We have done this challenge for several years now and each year we receive a bird house or a garden box from Take Pride Winnipeg made out of the recycled plastic. We are also entered into a draw for a composite park bench. Since 2008 students have diverted 9 million plastic bags from the landfills through this program.

Grade 7/8 News...

Welcome to October, hopefully the weather will improve and we'll have a nice fall.

Around the Classroom:

<u>**Gr. 8 Math**</u>: looking at how to multiply fractions concretely and pictorially.

<u>Gr. 7 Math:</u> they have a quiz on Wednesday and will then be using what they've learned so far and apply it to working with per cents.

<u>Science</u>: quiz Tuesday, then continuing with fluids and looking at density.

<u>Social Studies:</u> reading about various theories around how Earth was created, then writing their own Earth's creation story.

<u>French:</u> beginning our clothing unit "Les Vetements" by learning some new vocabulary, and learning strategies how to read French and understand unknown French words.

<u>Health:</u> learning what causes puberty and some of the changes their bodies go through.

Have a Happy Thanksgiving, eat lots of turkey and pumpkin pie.

Mrs. Tyschinski

Congrats to the Junior High Soccer team on their tournament wins this weekend.

Today is orange shirt day and as a school we will be honoring the survivors of the residential school system. We are joining the Erickson Elementary students on their walk through town.

ELA- we have spent the past month acquainting ourselves with Readers and Writers workshop. This week we will be focusing on setting / neighborhood for our writing. We will be reading our third set of books for our reader's workshop reading sessions.

<u>Art</u>- we looked at Color theory last week and will be using that knowledge to complete our pieces over the next month.

<u>PE-</u> reminder to students to ensure that they come prepared for each class with their PE clothes. All students are required to change for PE.

We will be continuing this week setting some fitness goals and learning some new low organized games.

Have a great week. Mrs. Ryznar

Congrats to our Jr.
High soccer players
for winning the
soccer tournament
on the weekend!
They won all three
games and everyone
played so well
together!
Great Job!
Ms. Gerow



The weather was on our side at the 2018 Jr.
High Soccer
Tournament! It was nice to see the blue skies! Thank you to all who came and to those who volunteered their time that day!!